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In my travels throughout the Commonwealth this month – 
from Marion to Richmond to Tysons – I have been warmed 
by the energy and engagement of those in the public trans-
portation sector. The dedication and determination of agen-

cy, jurisdictional and association staff and support of our elected and ap-
pointed officials, reminds me of how fortunate we are to be working in a 
state that understands the value of transit to our economy and quality of 
life.  

As the transit industry embraces a new level of transparency and ac-
countability, my work with the Transit Service Delivery Advisory Com-
mittee (TSDAC) has taken on added importance. The requirements and 
methodologies that TSDAC ultimately recommends will govern the allo-
cation of capital and operating funds, as well as strategic and transit plan-
ning. I have been working closely with Northern Virginia’s transit agen-
cies to ensure that any new state mandates or processes meet both the 
spirit and intent of recently passed legislation without being onerous or 
unfair.  

My presentation to the Commonwealth Transportation Board (CTB) earli-
er this month on projects the Commission approved for funding through 
the I-66 Commuter Choice program was well received. The CTB will vote 
to endorse the projects on June 20. 

The recent Virginia Transit Association (VTA) conference in Richmond 
was the most well-attended in the organization’s history. That success 
was due in part to the leadership of NVTC Commissioner Dave Snyder, 
who has served as VTA president these past two years. His dedication to 
public transportation in the Commonwealth is to be lauded. He, as imme-
diate past president, and I will continue to serve on the VTA board.  

Several of our transit agencies were recognized at the VTA awards lunch-
eon. DASH's "Stuff the Bus" campaign won for Outstanding Community 
Program. Loudoun County Transit's "Next Stop Silver Line" took an hon-
orable mention in the Outstanding Public Transportation Marketing cate-
gory. Top honors in that category went to WMATA's Back2Good cam-
paign. Steve Yaffe, a former transit services manager in Arlington, re-
ceived the Helen Poore Transit Professional Distinguished Service Award. 
For their work on transit funding legislation, Senator George Barker, Sen-
ator Richard Saslaw and Delegate Richard C. “Rip” Sullivan were honored 
with VTA's Distinguished Legislative Leadership Award. 

I am proud of the outstanding work being done by public transportation 
professionals in Northern Virginia and appreciative of the support provid-
ed by our elected and appointed officials. It makes my work and that of 
NVTC staff all the more important. 

Key Dates 
June 5 I-66 Inside the Beltway

Eastbound Widening Meeting 

June 7 NVTC Monthly Meeting 

June 14 WMATA Board Meeting 

June 14 NVTA Monthly Meeting 

June 19-20 CTB Monthly Meeting 

June 15 VRE Operations Board Meeting 

June 20 TPB Monthly Meeting 

June 28 WMATA Board Meeting 

July 5 NVTC Monthly Meeting  
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http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/public_meetings/agendas_and_meeting_minutes/default.asp
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/public_meetings/agendas_and_meeting_minutes/default.asp
http://inside.transform66.org/documents/i-66_eastbound_widening_pardon_our_dust_meeting.pdf
http://inside.transform66.org/documents/i-66_eastbound_widening_pardon_our_dust_meeting.pdf
https://www.wmata.com/about/board/meetings/index.cfm
http://thenovaauthority.org/meetings/authority-meetings/
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/public_meetings/schedule_overview/default.asp
https://www.vre.org/about/board/board-agenda-minutes/
https://www.mwcog.org/tpb/
https://www.wmata.com/about/board/meetings/index.cfm
http://www.novatransit.org
http://www.facebook.com/NoVaTransit/
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 Virginia Transit AssociaƟon Annual Conference Highlights  

Loudoun County Transit’s Steven Angulo accepts an honorable menƟon for 

Outstanding Public TransportaƟon MarkeƟng for “Next Stop Silver Line.” 

NVTC’s Patricia Happ, right, shares the success of projects funded through the 

I‐66 Commuter Choice program as part of a panel discussion. 

A team from DASH accepts the award for Outstanding Community Program for 

its “Stuff the Bus” campaign. 

A team from WMATA accepts the award for Outstanding Public Transporta‐

Ɵon MarkeƟng for “Back2Good.” 

VTA ExecuƟve Director Lisa Guthrie presents Dave Snyder, VTA’s outgoing presi‐

dent with a plaque of appreciaƟon at the pre‐conference board meeƟng. 

Lisa Guthrie presents  Steve Yaffe, former ART transit services manager, with 

the Helen Poore Transit Professional DisƟnguished Service Award. 



  Northern Virginia Transportation Commission

  3  

Prospect for Full Federal Funding of WMATA under PRIIA Seems Bright  
The House Appropriations Committee on May 15 re-
leased its FY 2019 Transportation Housing and Urban 
Development (THUD) appropriations bill that, in addi-
tion to fully funding the Federal Transit and Federal 

Highway programs at FAST Act levels, also included a full 
$150 million in funding for WMATA under the 2008 Pas-
senger Rail Improvement and Investment Act. It was 
marked up in subcommittee the next day.   

The following week, the chief executives of Virginia, 
Maryland and the District sent a letter to the chairmen 
and ranking members of the House and Senate Appro-

priations Committee urging their support of full funding 
for WMATA under PRIIA. The letter spells out WMATA’s 
progress in safety, maintenance and finances. 

Prior to sending the letter, Gov. Ralph Northam signed 

the transit bills, as amended by the General Assembly in 
mid-April. Included are $154 million in annual dedicated 
funding for Metro and a number of reforms that expand 
NVTC's oversight. The legislation creates a WMATA Cap-
ital Fund and a Commuter Rail Operating and Capital (C-
ROC) fund, from which VRE will receive $15 million an-
nually from revenues generated by the gas tax floor.  

CTB to Vote in June on NVTC-Approved I-66 Projects 
NVTC Executive Director Kate Mattice shared the 15 pro-
jects, approved for funding by the Commission earlier 
this month, with members of the Commonwealth Trans-
portation Board (CTB) at their May 15 meeting in Mari-
on. The projects, which seek just over $12 million in 
funding, will move an additional 2,000 people through 
the I-66 corridor during rush hour and save about 
120,000 hours of travel delays each year. Among these 
projects are several that will improve emergency re-
sponse to keep traffic in the corridor moving and others 
that will get more people from their homes to transit by 
improving access to stations and park-and-ride lots and 
by increasing parking. The CTB will vote to endorse the 
projects at its June 20 meeting in Richmond.  

CTB to Consider Policies on Withholding of Funds for WMATA 
The Commonwealth Transportation Board received 
a briefing from Deputy Transportation Secretary Nick 
Donohue in mid-May on the implications of recently 
passed legislation pertaining to Metro. He noted that 

the CTB will be asked to adopt policies to implement 
provisions of the bill that are related to the withholding 
of funds. This is an area where we are working closely 
with the Department of Rail and Public Transportation 
and the Transportation Secretary’s staff. These policies 
will be drafted over the summer. It is anticipated that 
NVTC will consider a similar resolution in the fall.  

https://appropriations.house.gov/news/documentsingle.aspx?DocumentID=395298
https://appropriations.house.gov/news/documentsingle.aspx?DocumentID=395298
https://appropriations.house.gov/calendar/eventsingle.aspx?EventID=395292
https://www.scribd.com/document/379973778/Hogan-Bowser-Northam-PRIIA-Letter-3Final
https://www.scribd.com/document/379973778/Hogan-Bowser-Northam-PRIIA-Letter-3Final
http://www.novatransit.org/uploads/presentations/2018%20CTB%20NVTC%20I-66%20Commuter%20Choice.pdf
http://www.novatransit.org/uploads/presentations/2018%20CTB%20NVTC%20I-66%20Commuter%20Choice.pdf
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/public_meetings/schedule_overview/default.asp
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/resources/2018/may/pres/presentation_9_wmata.pdf
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/resources/2018/may/pres/presentation_9_wmata.pdf
http://www.ctb.virginia.gov/resources/2018/may/pres/presentation_9_wmata.pdf
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WMATA Issues New Back2Good Report 
S 

Metro Seeks Advisors on Issues Affecting Seniors and Disabled 
Metro's Accessibility Advisory Committee (AAC) is look-
ing for new members to advise Metro's Board of Direc-
tors on transportation issues affecting senior citizens 
and people with disabilities. Applications are being ac-
cepted through June 4. The 20-member committee ad-
vises Metro through monthly committee and subcom-
mittee meetings on Metrobus, Metrorail and MetroAc-
cess. 

Metro is seeking one member from Alexandria and one 
at-large member from Virginia (Alexandria, Arlington, 
Fairfax City/County, or Falls Church) to serve on the 
AAC. The committee consists of six members each from 
Maryland, Virginia,and the District of Columbia; and two 
at-large members.   

https://www.wmata.com/about/news/AAC-Recruitment-2018.cfm
https://www.wmata.com/about/news/AAC-Recruitment-2018.cfm
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NVTC Out in the Community 
NVTC regularly participates in panels and event through-
out Northern Virginia. On June 8-10, staff will man an I-
66 Commuter Choice table in the Transportation Station 
tent, hosted by Fairfax Connector, at Celebrate Fairfax.  

NVTC's Andrew D'huyvetter was one of four panelists on 
the evening of May 16 at the Young Democrats of Ar-
lington #Back2Good Metro Panel, where he shared a 
variety of information, including Metro ridership and 
funding. He was joined by NVTC Commissioner and Met-
ro Board Member Christian Dorsey and Virginia Senator 
Barbara Favola. 

Despite the wet weather on May 18, thousands of com-

muters headed to work via bicycle, including NVTC's Pa-
tricia Happ. Bike to Work Day 2018, administered by 
Commuter Connections and Washington Area Bicyclist 
Association, featured 100 pit stops in D.C., MD, and VA. 

http://celebratefairfax.com/
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Now in its eighth year, “Art on the 
ART Bus” is a mobile gallery on Ar-
lington County’s buses. This dynam-

ic connection between public transit and original art 
makes the commute as exciting as the destination, culti-
vating a vibrant arts experience for transit in Arlington 
County. The bus rotates throughout the different routes 
available to ART bus passengers. There are currently two 
ART buses with exhibits installed. One features a parade 
of playfully costumed dogs. The other shows the words 
of ART bus drivers transformed into art. 

 

 

Virginia Railway Express (VRE) will wrap 
up its 2018 Meet the Management series 
at the Franconia/Springfield station on 
June 6. Armed with refreshments, manag-

ers will greet riders, listening to any complaints or com-
ments and responding to questions. Managers will dis-
cuss midday train storage, transportation benefits, sta-
tion improvements, VRE mobile ticketing, and safety, 
among other things.  VRE held similar events in May at 
D.C.’s Union Station and its L’Enfant, Crystal City, and 
Alexandria stations. 

Top honors for maintenance team and bus 
operator at the 2018 International Bus Road-
eo went to WMATA. The Grand Champions 
took the top spot with the best combined 

score of any transit agency. The roadeo, which took 
place May 4-8 in Tampa, Florida, is a competition of driv-
ing skills and maintenance disciplines.   

“DASHing Words in Motion” is a poetry 
contest sponsored by the Alexandria 
Transit Company (DASH) and the City of 
Alexandria Office of the Arts. The com-

petition is open to writers and poets who are at least 16 
years old and  live, work or study in Alexandria. Seven 
poems were selected from 40 submissions and were 
published inside DASH buses and trolleys. 

https://www.arlingtontransit.com/pages/about/art-on-the-art-bus/
https://www.arlingtontransit.com/pages/about/art-on-the-art-bus/
https://www.vre.org/special-events/meet-the-management/
http://www.apta.com/mc/busroadeo/about/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.apta.com/mc/busroadeo/about/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.alexandriava.gov/recreation/arts/info/default.aspx?id=75886
https://www.alexandriava.gov/uploadedFiles/recreation/arts/2018%20DASHing%20Words%20in%20Motion%20Winning%20Poets.pdf
https://www.alexandriava.gov/uploadedFiles/recreation/arts/2018%20DASHing%20Words%20in%20Motion%20Winning%20Poets.pdf



